
  

CITY OF TEMECULA  

AGENDA REPORT 

 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Randi Johl, Director of Legislative Affairs/City Clerk 

 

DATE: September 23, 2025 

 

SUBJECT: Appoint Members to Serve on the General Plan Advisory Committee 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Randi Johl, Director of Legislative Affairs/City Clerk 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council appoint members to serve on the General 

Plan Advisory Committee.   

 

BACKGROUND: The City is undertaking a General Plan update process. In 

California, a General Plan update involves a comprehensive, multi-phased process aimed at 

guiding a city's future development and quality of life. It's a long-term vision for land use, 

circulation, housing, public safety, parks and recreation, and other key aspects of the community. 

The process includes extensive public engagement, environmental review, and adoption by the 

local governing body. To assist in these efforts, it is recommended that the City Council appoint 

a General Plan Advisory Committee (GPAC) consisting of 15-20 members of the community. 

Community members include those who live, work and play in the City.  

 

The work of the GPAC will last approximately 12-18 months. The term of each appointment will 

be October 1, 2025 through December 31, 2026 unless determined otherwise based on the need 

of the committee to dissolve earlier or extend beyond that date. The opportunity to serve was 

advertised from August 15, 2025 – September 15, 2025. A total of 74 applications were received 

during this period.  

 

It is therefore recommended that the City Council appoint members to serve on the General Plan 

Advisory Committee.      

 

FISCAL IMPACT: None 

 

ATTACHMENTS: Application Packet 


